
Dear Mentor,

Christmas brings back both warm memories and icy cold memories for me. It was during the Christmas season 
that I accepted Jesus into my life and experienced the warmth of His love in my heart. But Christmas also digs 
up cold, painful memories. 

Christmastime in prison is incredibly difficult. Though prison is a noisy, crowded place, a dark cloud of loneliness 
would often creep into my heart. I remember wrestling with the shame of my past, wondering what could have 
been, longing for life to be different and missing my family deeply.

This is probably the experience of your students as well. Prison is a lonely place in general, but during the holidays, 
it’s almost unbearable. You may not hear about it in every letter. But, trust me, the loneliness is there.

During this Christmas season, it’s our job as mentors to point our students to the peace and joy that come from 
Jesus. There is no better time than now to remind your students about the joy that is available to them in Christ.

Think of the story of the birth of Jesus in Luke 2. What a sight it must have been when the angels appeared to 
the shepherds with the glory of the Lord shining around them, declaring: “Do not be afraid. I bring you good news 
that will cause great joy for all the people” (verse 10).

Remind your students that Jesus was born during a time of political unrest, oppression and injustice. Our Savior 
came to the world during a very dark moment in history. Encourage your students that Jesus is present with 
them in their darkest moments in prison, offering peace and hope.

I like to call the messages you write to prisoners “living letters.” They bring the hope and joy of Jesus to those 
behind prison walls. They shine light into the darkest of places. These letters you write are read over and over 
again by your students. When I was a Crossroads student, I read the letters from my mentors all the time. I still 
hold on to those letters to this day.

Not only do your students receive blessings from your fellowship, but the good news of great joy that you share 
with your students also comes back to you in surprising and unexpected ways. I often hear from mentors who 
feel so blessed and encouraged by the words that their students share with them.

As you prepare to write to your students during the Christmas season, here are a few things to think about:

•	 Share a time when the Holy Spirit spoke to you and gave you peace and direction. “May the God of hope 
fill you with all joy and peace as you trust in him, so that you may overflow with hope by the power of the 
Holy Spirit.” (Romans 15:13)

•  	 Share a time when your heart was heavy—maybe you experienced discord in your family, you disappointed 
someone or you struggled with depression. “Why, my soul, are you downcast? Why so disturbed within 
me? Put your hope in God, for I will yet praise him, my Savior and my God.” (Psalm 42:11)

•  	 Write a prayer for your student, asking that they may have peace and comfort in their heart and a firm assur-
ance of God’s grace and mercy through His Son. “And hope does not put us to shame, because God’s love 
has been poured out into our hearts through the Holy Spirit, who has been given to us.” (Romans 5:5)
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Interacting with Students through the New Lessons
By Doug Cupery

If you are a Tier 1 mentor, you have probably received at least one of the new Who Are You? lessons to review. 
We have heard many positive comments from mentors about this new course. But some of you have expressed 
some challenges.

We understand that this course is quite different from Great Truths of the Bible and Survey of the Bible. It requires 
you to change your approach to reviewing the student’s lesson. It asks for deeper personal interaction. The 
questions are written to be open-ended and to encourage students to look inwardly. Through this study, we 
hope that students and mentors will have conversations about the material and that students will think about 
how they can apply the truths they are learning to their lives. 

As we continue to develop new material for our students, we will be creating content that is similar to this course. 
We want all our mentors to feel equipped to interact with their students in a meaningful way as they review these 
new lessons. Here are a few tips on the best way to engage with your students through the new material:

•  	 Students often share specific details about themselves in their responses: their hopes, dreams, struggles 
and doubts. You can reflect on those details in your letter and offer specific prayers related to the things 
they mentioned.

•  	 The topics in the lessons can also provide great inspiration for letters. Think about the ways you have 
grown in your understanding of who God is and who God wants you to be and share those with your student.

•  	 The last page of Who Are You? Lesson 3 includes a box that students can mark to indicate that they want to 
learn more about becoming a Christian. So far, approximately 50 percent of the students who have returned 
Lesson 3 have marked this box. This is something to celebrate! If your student marks this box, we encourage 
you to celebrate their decision to explore a relationship with Jesus and then tell them your testimony. You 
could share the story of when you came to Christ or what it means to you to be part of the Church. 

Many students have sent us positive feedback about these new lessons. We are so encouraged to see students 
drawing closer to Jesus. If you have any questions on how to best interact with your student, feel free to contact 
the mentor support team at mentor@cpministries.org.

1218

REMINDER: HOLIDAY HOURS
The Crossroads office will be closed December 24 through January 1 for Christmas.  
We will respond to emails and voicemails when we return to the office on January 2.

•  	 Share what it means to you to be a mentor and what a gift it is to be able to write to your student in this 
holiday season. “One person gives freely, yet gains even more; another withholds unduly, but comes to 
poverty. A generous person will prosper; whoever refreshes others will be refreshed.” (Proverbs 11:24–25)

On behalf of the entire Crossroads staff, I wish you a Merry Christmas! 
 

Douglas Cupery
Church Mobilization Director


